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The purpose of this memorandum is to inform you of an issue that we identified during our initial 
review of the Federal Emergency Management Agency's (FEMA) grant to the National Case 
Management Consortium I (NCMC) to provide case management services for displaced persons 
affected by Hurricane Katrina. The Consortium, consisting of various service organizations, will 
provide case management services to approximately 100,000 cases for 24 months, and is funded in 
pan by a FEMA grant of $66 million dollars from foreign donations. Namely, our review of the 
grant documents2 raised questions as to whether the approved budget might result in duplicate 
payments for rent, executive salaries, and a variety of administrative functions. 

The grant proposal includes direct charges for headquarters' facility costs, 15 percent of the Deputy 
General Secretary's salary, 15 percent of the Assistant General Secretary's salary, and $168,000 in 
finance staff charges. It also includes $580,925 for the United Methodist Committee on Relief's 
(UMCOR's) 10.72 percent indirect cost rate. Because indirect charges often include facility costs, a 
certain percentage of the time and salary of the organization's executives, and many costs of the 
finance department, we are concerned that some of the budgeted direct charges include charges that 
are included in the $580,925 for indirect costs. A senior FEMA official told us that, after reviewing 
the UMCOR proposal, he had similar concern about possible duplicate payments. 

UMCOR's General Treasurer was receptive to our concerns and said that he and the UMCOR 
executive staff had similar concerns, as well. As a solution, he suggested that UMCOR only charge 
for the actual hours of effort that their executives, financial support staff, and other UMCOR New 
York headquarters staff apply to the case management project, thereby foregoing all charges under 
the indirect cost rate. 

I The National Case Management Consortium incorporates the United Methodist Committee on Relief 
(UMCOR)lEmergency Services International and the Voluntary Organizations Active in Disasters (NVOAD). 
2 These documents included the grant-referenced proposal from the National Case Management Consortium. 






